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BSPA ARTICLE FOR THE BUCKDEN ROUNDABOUT – AUGUST 2009
A very sincere thank you to those who supported our First Aid demonstration evening in June.  Alas the numbers were a bit disappointing and I would very much welcome suggestions for topics to appeal to a wider audience – please do contact me if you have any bright ideas.  I am very keen to raise the profile of these information evenings but I do need your ideas and support.

The occurrence of Swine Flu is now widespread and will continue for many more months.  The very best advice if you suspect you have the symptoms is to stay at home and telephone the Surgery or NHS Direct.  As I write, countrywide vaccination is being considered.
Lesley, who has worked in our Surgery dispensary for 15 years, is to retire.  We shall miss her friendly face and happy smile so much and we wish her a long, enjoyable and fulfilling retirement – good luck Lesley!

Our first trainee GP Dr Tom Plimmer, begins work in early August for 6 months.  We are delighted to welcome him and hope his time here will be both enjoyable and instructive.

3 years ago the government, despite fierce local opposition, decided Huntingdonshire’s very successful PCT should be assimilated into a hugely expanded Cambridgeshire PCT [re-branded last year as Cambridgeshire NHS].   Determined to ensure local needs would not be sidelined or ignored and anxious to protect our very good level of Primary Care services, GPs from all 22 local Surgeries joined together to form a Group called HuntsComm.  They work extremely hard to ensure monies allocated to them by central government are used effectively and wisely to commission services for patients in this area, and have the ability to respond promptly to changing priorities and concerns.   In fact HuntsComm became the model for most other expanded PCT areas where GPs were determined to preserve some autonomy over Primary Care delivery.   Recently two patient groups, The Patient Participation Group and the Patient Experience Group, plus representatives from specialist interest groups, [e.g. Diabetes] have formed a very forward looking ‘Huntingdonshire Patient Congress’.  This has an expanded and more significant decision making role at Primary Care level and also has, for the first time, a member sitting on the HuntsComm Board.
The Congress is there to represent the views, interests and concerns of all patients, so anyone reading this, please do contact me if you have any comments or suggestions about the delivery of Primary Care.  If anyone is interested in joining me on this Group, please contact me on 811650 for more details as each Practice can have 2 members.   Meetings are held every other month, in the afternoon at the Oak Tree Centre in Huntingdon.  
You may be interested to know that, at 72%, Huntingdonshire has the highest level of patient participation in the Country and that is something about which we can all be very proud.  It is due in very large measure to the hard work and dedication of Alan Morris who has so actively promoted, encouraged and fostered all Surgery groups.
Next month I shall return to the subject, yet again, of the St Neots Darzi Clinic so brace yourselves for more fulminations!

Sue Paul
